
 

 

       TOWN OF GREENFIELD BOARD MEETING ~ Wednesday, May 13, 2020  

MEMBERS on Zoom Mtg Chair Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm. 

STAFF on Zoom mtg Clerk Stacy Burns, Treasurer Mary Leuck  

 (Minutes approved at the June 10, 2020 meeting) 
Meeting was called to order around 7:05 PM, clerk Stacy Burns hosted Zoom meeting, she was at N1800 Town 

Hall Road, La Crosse, WI.  Others were at their homes and present via computer. Chair Jacobs began with the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  

Minutes from the April 8, 2020 Town Board meeting were read by Clerk Burns.  After clarifying a portion in 
resolution 2020-3 to read that, residents will not be charged for First Responder Calls, instead of saying ambulance calls, 
there was a motion to approve by Supervisor Neubauer, 2nd by Chair Jacobs, all approved 3-0. 

Treasurer Report was read by Treasurer Leuck.  Motion to accept as read after adding new loan for $122,364.00 
for the tractor purchase was made by Supervisor Timm, 2nd by Supervisor Neubauer, all approved, 3-0.  

Road report: Chair Jacobs has a list of roads that need the most attention, he will share it with the board and 
draw up a list that will be put out for bids.   

Shelby Fire Department Agreement was looked at, highlighting the cost of $48,000 per year plus the 2% dues 
received by the town that is allocated for Shelby.  Motion made by Supervisor Neubauer to approve the agreement as of 
April 1, 2020, 2nd by Supervisor Timm, all approved, 3-0. 

Sanitary District – motion made by Supervisor Neubauer to approve Barry Nelson as new board member for the 
St. Joseph Sanitary District, 2nd by Supervisor Timm, all approved, 3-0. 

Mobile home license renewals.  There was a concern about one of the homes and Chair Jacobs will look into 
having it cleaned up.  Motion made by Chair Jacobs to renewal all 3 licenses after application and payment is received, 
2nd by Supervisor Timm, all approved, 3-0. 

The annual meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 26, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  Hopefully this will be an in-person 
meeting, ZOOM video and conference call will also be an option.  

Board of Review will be May 14, 2020 from 5 -7 PM 
Citizen Concerns: There will be a blood drive at the town hall on June 8, 2020, please consider giving blood as 

there is a great need for it right now.  A comment hoping that all future meetings continue to have a video / phone 
conference option was given and will be considered. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:35 pm by Supervisor Neubauer, 2nd Chair Jacobs, all approved. 2-0. 
 

 

Respectfully submitted,   
 
Stacy J Burns, Town Clerk of Greenfield, La Crosse County 


